
   

 

                                                                July 2025 

 
SUNDAY 

SCHEDULE 

 
 

Service of Worship and  

Holy Communion 10am 
 

Watch Live Stream on our 
You Tube Channel 

 

 

 
   

Lakeside Community 
Lutheran Church  

28626 County Road H 
Webster, WI 54893 
Phone 715-635-7791 

 
 

PASTOR 
Peter Johnson 

715 - 566 - 1992 
 

 
 Church Office 

 Approximate Hours 
Bookkeeping 

Tuesday 9 am - 1 pm 
  

Office Administration 
Monday and Wednesday  

10 am - 2 pm 
 

Email 
AandHlclc@gmail.com 

 
Web Site 

www.lakesidelutheranwi.com 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Kristy DuBois 

Upcoming Events 
 

July 2 - Red Cross 
             Blood Drive 
 
July 4 - 
 
INDEPENDENCE 
          DAY 
 
July 7 - 11 
9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
Vacation Bible School 
 
July 16 - 1:00 pm 
Card Making 
 
July 16 & 17 -  8:00 am 
Yellow  Lake Food 
Distribution 
 
July 24 - 12:30 pm 
 Gather Bible Study 
 
July 26 - 7:00 pm 
Barbershop Harmony 
Night  

July 

OUR  
MISSION 
STATEMENT 

The ministry of 
Lakeside  

Community Lutheran 
Church is called by God to 
grow spiritually, 
welcome graciously, love 
unconditionally, and serve 
together faithfully as  
followers of Christ. 
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W/ELCA 
NEWS 

 

WELCA NEWS 
July 2024 

                        
 
  
The Retreat on June 4th & 5th at Luther Park in Chetek was well attended with 117 women from 46   
churches. Two days of fellowship and worship were enjoyed by all. Consider joining us next year. The 
dates will be June 5 & 6, 2026. 
 
Our outing to Sacred Grove on June 23rd with Pastor Susan Odegard was very enjoyable. Thank You so much   
Pastor Susan for your prayers. It was a wonderful blessing for all the ladies!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coming up . . . Before your summer calendar gets too full please keep these dates in mind. 
July 16th 10:30 am use your creativity to help us make home made cards that people love to buy for special  
occasions. No experience required.  Proceeds go to our missionaries. 
 
July 24th gather Bible study 12:30 in library. 
 
We will again be having the annual bake and craft sale on Labor Day weekend. We currently have 13   
crafters with room for more. Please contact Sandie Fisher for info. 
August 27 -  10:30 am 1st day of lefsa making. Lots of fun and fellowship in our kitchen. 
August 28 - 1 pm - second day of lefsa making. 
August 30 - 8 am - 2 pm bake and craft sale in fellowship hall. 8am coffee, cinnamon rolls and muffins for  
purchase. 11:30 am until gone, lunch will be available. More info to follow. 
 
August 11th 10 am WELCA board meeting. Looking for speaker for fall retreat join us with ideas. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Co-Presidents Jolyne Peterson and Sandie Fisher 
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July Birthdays 
Brenda Wheeler                   July 3 
Susan Snyder                       July 4 
Norma Olson                       July 5 
Myrt Knudsen                     July 12 
Marie Robinson                   July 13 
Elaine Davis                        July 15 
Tim Schroeder                     July 15 
Juli Skillman                       July 18 
Brock Phernetton                July 20 
Lee Ann Borseth                 July 20 
Cindy Paulson                     July 24 
Patricia Medlin                    July 25 
Diane Roberts                      July 27 
Faith Boldon                       July 27 
Tom Schneiberg                  July 31 

 
   SHEPHERDING & FELLOWSHIP 
 
 

Thank you to the following June Shep-
herds 
 
Shepherding Facilitator: Carol Aakhus 
Conveners:  Roy & Bonnie Warren, 
      Karen & Galen Pate  
Altar Guild: Nancy Lahner & Brenda Wheeler 
 
Phil & Pam Miller, Ken & Norma Olson, Judy Tor-
nowske, Pat & Daryl Sulander, Anne Gelein, Sue  
Oslund, Ken Dobson.  

Everyone is encouraged to join one of Lakeside’s 
13 Shepherding groups.  It is not only wonderful  
service, but also a great way to have fun and get to 
know other members of the congregation. 

 
Please contact Carol Aakhus at 218-820-0374 or 
call the church office at 715-635-7791. 

 
Birthday Years and 
Donation Matched 

 

Danny Wheeler 

 
MAY ATTENDANCE 

354 
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Crescent Lake Community Outreach 
                        June 2025 

 
Crescent Lake Outreach June 2025 In June we were able to help with the following: 
 
  $ 300.00   Rent 
     400.00   Car Repair 
  $ 700.00 
 
If you know of someone struggling with their bills please encourage them to call the Church Office. 
All assistance is strictly confidential. Thank you for your support of Outreach. 
God Bless! 
 
Margy Rogers, Committee Member 

Yellow Lake Food Distribution  
June 2025 

Recap of Food Distribution for June 

 
We had a total of 588 families      
Children - 599 
Adults - 698   
Seniors - 458 
Grand total of 1755 people 
16,950 pounds of food handed out 

September 30, 2025 will be my last day in the area for about a year.  I am going to help family. 
 
I need another person for the Newsletter. 
 
Sorry folks, someone already stepped up to do the Endowment Committee. Thank you to Laura 
Smith! 
 
I just heard that Tim Smith is going to be a Producer!  He will be getting a spiffy, blue Producer 
shirt. Thank you Tim Smith! 
 
Julie Swan said she will try the Newsletter but she is already doing so much!  She will need another 
person to help.  Lois and I made a great team so I am sure there is someone else out there to team up 
with Julie. The Newsletter only takes a few hours a month. 
 
Kristy DuBois 
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FELLOWSHIP AND COFFEE 

AT JOMAMA’S 
 

JULY 3, 10, 17, 24 & 31 
 

MEN - 8:00AM 
LADIES - 9:00 AM 

 
COME AND ENJOY TIME WITH 

YOUR CHURCH FRIENDS!! 

 WEBSTER SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

It’s that time of year again for collecting SCHOOL SUPPLIES for Webster Elementary!! 
The supplies listed below are what the school needs this year.  Copies of the list are also 
available in the church Narthex.  There is a designated box in the mailbox area where you 
can drop off the supplies.  Please drop off by August 20th.  Thank you in advance for your 
support of our area children. 
 
Cecilia Bennett 
 
 
Backpacks 
Glue Sticks 
Crayons 
Color Markers 
Dry Erase Markers 
Highlighters 
Wood Pencils (no plastic) 
Color Pencils 
Large Erasers 
Pencil Boxes 
Red, Blue and Black Pens       1” & 2” White 3 – Ring Binders 
Loose Leaf Wide Lined Paper      Scissors 
Wide Ruled Spiral Notebook      Calculator with Square Root 
Pocket Portfolios (with metal fasteners)  Headphones  Non Bluetooth 
Pocket Folders            Clorox Wipes 
1” & 2” White 3-ring Binders      Kleenex 
Scissors              Socks, Underwear, Winter Gloves 
                  (age group 8 - 12) 
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ENDOWMENT FUND MEMORIALS 
December 2024 through May 2025 

The Endowment Fund takes special collections on All Saint’s Day and Mother’s Day but is happy to accept    
donations at any time. There are blue envelopes in your envelope box for your convenience or simply write 
“Endowment” on your check. Thank you for your generosity! 

Donations received December 2024– May 2025: 

Kristy DuBois in memory of Mom, Dad & Ron 

John & Theresa Hertensteiner 

Danny & Brenda Wheeler in memory of River Daniel Wheeler 

David & Julie Swan in memory of Marion Hytjan & Marion Swan 

Joe Conner 

Kathy LeMay 

Steve & Marilyne Gallman 

Wayne & Laurie Lundeen 

The Joyce Hoaglund Estate 

Moving Day August 1st 

Pastor Peter & Heidi, after much searching, have purchased a house in the Como Park/
Roseville area in the Twin Cities. This house will be 10 minutes from the Metro Deaf 
School for the children, and a quick trip up the road to Lakeside. 

They are looking for some help to unload 2 storage pods that will be staged at their new   
residence. If we could get 15 volunteers to help unload, the task would be done in 2 hours. 
“Many hands make for light work!” 

There is a sign-up sheet in the narthex. For more information, please talk to Mick Peterson. 
(715) 977-1916. 

P.S. Pastor Peter & Heidi are buying lunch! 
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Mission Quilting is flourishing right now with many new faces and many quilts      
already finished. We should easily reach our goal of 250 by October this year. World 
Relief has delivered over 60,000 quilts in the United States this year to storm areas. 

We have beautiful baby/youth quilts made by Joan White. Some 
have matching pillows. They are in the fellowship hall and can 
be purchased at any time. Make checks out to WELCA and 
write quilts on the check. Place check in the locked box           
by the cards. 

We use donated blankets and mattress pads for fillers when we 
get them. Otherwise we purchase rolls of batting for our quilts 
and that is our most expensive part. The sale of these quilts 
helps us purchase more batting. 
 
Remember we have totes hanging in the fellowship hall filled with fabric and thread 
for you to take and make a quilt top. So for those rainy or too hot days this summer, 
here is a great project. 
Thank you for all your support. 

Dawn Straub and Mission Quilters 

Pat Barnett, Lakeside Community Lutheran Church Music         
Director, was honored on June 22 for the leadership he provided 
to the congregation during the past year.  His ringtone, The Wreck 
of the Edmund Fitzgerald, is his favorite song. He was presented 
with a picture of the S.S. Arthur M Anderson, the last ship to talk 
to the Fitz and the first one on the scene to search after the storm. 

On June 1, Pastor Peter Johnson was installed as pastor at 
Lakeside Community Lutheran Church by the Rev Diane 
House, Director of Evangelical Missions for the Synod.    
In a spirited worship service, Peter was sent into                                                                                                       
the mission of the congregation. 

After 15 months as the Interim Administrative Pastor at Lakeside    
Community Lutheran Church, we said thank you on Sunday, May 25. 
Pastor Mary Albing has been an integral part of the growth and energy 
now seen at Lakeside. Thank you Mary for sharing your many talents 
and gifts with the congregation! 
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Council Corner 

July 2025 

It is a new beginning with the Call of Pastor Peter! The Council is in the process of          
developing a strategy and framework for continuing the goals of Stewardship and Outreach. 
A Communication Committee has been created with “New Beginnings” in mind and a     
desire to have all the talents of worship streaming, social media, newsletter, bulletin, annual 
report, and photography under one committee working together to support the goals and 
needs of Lakeside. 

The committee has quickly identified many opportunities and channels to better             
communicate Lakeside’s mission and ministries. It was determined that developing a 
reimagined annual report would be an initial priority and a subcommittee has been            
established to support that initiative. 

It is anticipated that the annual report can evolve from the all-text, black & white format for 
budget reports, statistical information and committee reports, to a colorful outreach tool. 
Several specific ideas were discussed including expanding the content; adding photography; 
and developing a “branding kit” as a digital repository for preferred color schemes, font 
styles, logos, etc. 

The committee will be working to have the new annual report available prior the next       
annual meeting in early October. 

Council V.P., David Swan 

Scrappy Ladies or Community Quilters will not be meeting 
July 3.  We usually meet the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of each month. In July we 
will meet the 3rd Wed at 10:30 for our Christmas in July party. 
(No ADRC on Wed) 
 
Thank you, 
Dawn 
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May 31, 2025 Treasurer’s Report 
The Lakeside Community Lutheran Church financial activity as of May 31, 2025 is: 

 
 
The budget amendment passed along with the “call” of pastor Johnson at the special          
congregational meeting held in January increased the monthly average operating expenses to 
$18,100. The increase provides for the terms of our part time pastor who started on April 1st. 

 The receipts in May included a $30,000.00 gift to the Endowment Fund. The gift was          
deposited into the Endowment Fund investment account and is not available for church       
operations. 

  

In Christ, 
Daryl Sulander 

Treasurer 
 

  
  
  

AMENDED-
Monthly 

Budget 

 

 
 

May 2025 

  

  
Year to Date 

 

Total Receipts 

Total Expenses 

Net 

$18,100 

18,100 

0 

$44,920 

   46,794  
$ (1,874)  

$133,198 

  95,836 

$37,362 

  
Benevolence  

  
  
  

  
$      475 

  
$  6,136 

  

June Mission of the Month 

Thank you to each of you that supported the June Mission of the Month. This writing 
is prior to months end, so we cannot give total figures. Currently we have a nice start 
to “Refreshing and Renewing” our Library. We can reach out to so many in this space. 
It will be an inviting meeting room, warm space for Funeral families, nice atmosphere 
for Bible Studies and an updated Christian Lending Library. 

If you would still like to contribute to this fund, maybe by       
purchasing one of the chairs in honor or memory of someone, just 
add Library to the bottom of your check. 

Thank you and God bless each of you, 

Dawn Straub, Bonnie Niemi, Jill Schroeder 
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